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Department of Planning and Public Works  

Public Hearing Summary Report 
 

P.Z. 11-2010 Chesterfield Senior Living (Rodney Henry): A request for a change of 

zoning from a “PC” Planned Commercial District to an “R-4” Residence District for an 

8.04 acre tract of land located north of Wild Horse Creek Road and west of Long Road 

(18V510138). 

 

Summary 

 

Brandon Harp, on behalf of Plan Provisions, LLC, requests a change of zoning from a 

“PC” Planned Commercial District to an “R-4” Residence District for an 8.04 acre tract of 

land located north of Wild Horse Creek Road and west of Long Road.  The intent of the 

request is to change the zoning and subsequently change the zoning again to a Planned 

Unit Development (PUD) District.  The PUD District regulations state that density for a 

PUD shall be determined by the following hierarchical order:    

 

1. Existing zoning district maximum permitted density; and/or 

2. Properties proposed for PUD zoning that are found to be currently zoned 

“NU” Non Urban District shall be required to submit a petition for a change 

in zoning from the “NU” Non Urban District to a residential zoning district.  

This petition shall be filed prior to that of the petition requesting PUD zoning. 

 

The regulations continue to state: 

 

Simultaneous Change of Zoning Petitions.  Where a developer or land owner 

wishes to request a change in the residential zoning designation prior to 

obtaining PUD zoning, an additional petition for a change of zoning outlining 

said request may be filed along with the petition for PUD zoning.  The 

requirements for this additional petition are outlined in section 1003.300 of the 

City of Chesterfield Zoning Ordinance. 
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The request for a change in zoning from a “PC” Planned Commercial District to an “R-4” 

Residence District has been filed simultaneously with a petition for a change in zoning to 

a “PUD” Planned Unit Development District (see P.Z. 12-2010 for information on the 

request for a change from “R-4” Residence District to “PUD” Planned Unit Development 

District). 

 

The City of Chesterfield Comprehensive Land Use Map delineates the subject site within 

the “Neighborhood Office” land use designation.  

 

A public hearing further addressing the request will be held at the November 22, 2010, 

City of Chesterfield Planning Commission meeting. Attached, please find a copy of the 

Public Hearing Notice and the survey for the site.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 
Justin Wyse, AICP 

Project Planner 

 

Cc: Michael G. Herring, City Administrator 

 Rob Heggie, City Attorney 

 Michael O. Geisel, Director of Planning and Public Works 

 Aimee Nassif, Planning and Development Services Director 

 






